ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library,
Church Street,
Eccles.

27th January, 2004

Meeting commenced:
2.10 p.m.
"
ended:
4.10 p.m.
PRESENT:
John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair


Councillors Jolley and Morris


J. Evans - Salford Pensioners’ Association


R. Sharpe - Southway Residents’ Association


H. Barker - Monton Village Community Association


J. Grieves - Mather Road Residents’ Association


B. Holmes - Eccles Townswomen’s Guild


J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club


G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association


J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



I. Pickworth - Member of the Public



R. Fairhurst - Salford Community Venture



R. Qureshi - Salford Community Network  



P. Dempsey - Winton Festival Committee



J. Bigland - Volunteer Tree Warden



I. Williams - Poppy Appeal/Remembrance Sunday



A. Cranna - Salford Advertiser


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



J. Newsham - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



M. Relph - Corporate Services Directorate 



Councillor P. Connor - Lead Member for Housing Services, 




Salford City Council



K. Scarlett - Assistant Director of Strategy and Regeneration 



F. Doyle - Surestart



H. Hayes - Education and Leisure Directorate



J. Matthews - Community and Social Services Directorate fillin "other names" 
63.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Broughton, Eglin, Lancaster and Wilkinson, Stan Finkill (Southway Residents’ Association), Anne Walters (Winton Festival), Brian Carter, Chris Tucker (Eccles Community Development Worker) and Chris Kelsall (Salford Youth Service).

64.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 25th November, 2003, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

65.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Eccles Mural


(Previous Minute 55(a) - 25th November, 2003)


Julie Newsham reported that further investigations had revealed that the Eccles Mural in Church Street was currently in a state of repair which made it impossible to refurbish. The Committee were advised that the only option was to consider another site within the Town Centre, where a new mural could be created.  It was stated that the cost of such a proposal would be well in excess of the £500 recently identified for the mural’s refurbishment.  


Joyce Evans commented if it was proposed create a new mural at an alternative site, there was a need to undertake appropriate works at the existing site, so as to ensure that it did not deteriorate further, and become an eyesore. 


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator be requested to investigate possible options for creating a new mural at an alternative site within the Town Centre, together with the estimated cost of such a proposal, the details of which, be submitted to a future meeting of the Committee for consideration.




(2) THAT the £500 donated for the refurbishment of the Eccles Mural be allocated to the funding of any technical survey required by the proposed investigations as detailed in (1) above.


(b)
Salford Partnership - Social Inclusion Forum


(Previous Minute 56 - 25th November, 2003)


Jim Wheelton reported that he was unable to give the commitment required to act as the committee’s representative on the Salford Partnership - Salford Inclusion Forum, and therefore asked that a further nomination be put forward.


RESOLVED:
THAT Members of the Committee wishing to act as one of the committee’s representatives on the Salford Partnership - Salford Inclusion Forum forward their names onto Mike Relph who in turn would submit any nominations to the next meeting of the Committee for ratification. 

66.
A FRESH START FOR HOUSING IN SALFORD



The Group received a presentation from Kevin Scarlett which provided an overview of the City of Salford’s strategic framework for housing and the housing service in the future, both in the City as a whole and in particular in the Eccles area, and which focused on the following key themes:-

· Introduction

· Fit for purpose

· The bigger picture

· Decent homes

· Sharing information

· Acquiring the investment needed

· Providing the opportunity for involvement

· Timetable

· Opportunities 


Joyce Evans enquired as to how the wider community would be involved in the development of the strategy.  She particularly made reference the importance to ensure the involvement of not only Council tenants, but owner/occupiers in former Council properties, as well as those living on areas on the periphery of Council estates. Kevin Scarlett replied that a strategy would have a key focus on consultation, to which all interested parties would be invited to contribute, the process for which would be widely publicised.  Councillor Peter Connor added that the whole ethos of the strategy was to make things happen, to do this it was important that everybody had an opportunity to become involved, and he gave a personal commitment to ensure that this was achieved.


RESOLVED:
THAT Kevin Scarlett be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation the contents of which, together with the contribution of Councillor Peter Connor, be noted.

67.
SURESTART

The Committee received a presentation from Fran Doyle which provided an overview of the activities of Surestart within the Winton and Peel Green area.  The Committee were advised that Surestart aimed to help give children aged between 0 and 4 years the best possible start in life through the provision of a number of key services, which focused on the following key areas:-

· Home visiting and outreach

· Support for families and parents

· Play learning and child care

· Primary and community health care

· Support for families with special needs 


The Committee were advised that for the financial year 2004/05 these, and other Surestart activities in the Winton and Peel Green area, had a total budget of £768,750, which demonstrated the commitment the initiative had for the local community.


RESOLVED:
THAT Fran Doyle be thanked for her interesting and informative presentation the contents of which were noted.

68.
EARLY YEARS UPDATE

Helen Hayes attended the Committee to provide an update in relation to the Barton Moss Surestart Neighbourhood Nursery.  Members were informed that the nursery was due to open in September, 2004, and formed part of Salford’s Neighbourhood Initiative to create 410 nursery places in disadvantaged areas, Winton being one of the 11 wards which were recognised as being below current baseline provision.  It was indicated that the proposed nursery would create 55 new places for children aged 0 to 4, and in conjunction with the existing school and education facilities at Barton Moss would lead to a learning environment for children up to 11 years old.  


RESOLVED:
THAT Helen Hayes be thanked for her interesting and informative presentation the contents of which were noted.

69.
TREE PRESERVATION ORDERS

(Previous Minute 55(b) - 25th November, 2003)


The Committee received a presentation from Dave Jolley providing a detailed overview of the City Council’s policy in respect of tree preservation.  The presentation included information relating to placing of such orders and the procedures for enforcing them.  In addition a recently compiled plan was displayed, which mapped all existing tree preservation orders within the Eccles area.  


Members raised specific tree related issues in the following area, all of which Dave Jolley said he would investigate further and report back accordingly:-

· Monton Green area and Monton Road

· Larch trees located on Barton Lane

· Preservation Order Status of the trees located within the proposed LIFT development site


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Dave Jolley be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation.




(2) THAT the Director of Development Services be requested to investigate the specific tree related issues detailed above and report back accordingly to the Committee/individuals concerned.

70.
LISTED BUILDING STATUS

(Previous Minute 61 - 25th November, 2003)


Joe Martin attended the meeting to provide Members with an overview of listed building status and the powers this provided to local authorities to ensure that owners of such buildings, maintain them to an appropriate standard.  The presentation provided details of listed buildings within the City of Salford as well as specifically within the Eccles Service Delivery Area.  Joe Martin, following questions raised by Members also provided more detailed updates in respect of Hall’s Buildings, Church Street and the former Crown Bingo Hall, Liverpool Road.


RESOLVED:
THAT Joe Martin be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation the contents of which were noted.

71.
NEIGHBOURHOOD CO-ORDINATOR UPDATE

Julie Newsham provided Members with a brief update with regard to her current activities, and other issues relating to the Eccles Service Delivery Area, which focused on the following key topics:-

· Subject to approval by the Budget Sub-Committee the Eccles Political Executive Group had proposed sponsoring the match ball at the Salford City Reds  -v- Leeds Rhino match on 12th April, 2004.  The cost of the proposed sponsorship would be £250, but would provide the free entry for a large number of young people to the match, as long as they were accompanied by a paying adult.

· The drinking ban in Eccles Town Centre was now in place, with the appropriate signage being erected and enforcement by the police.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the update as summarised above, be noted.




(2) THAT subject to approval being given by the Eccles Budget Group to sponsoring the match ball at the Salford City Reds match to be held on 12th April, 2004, the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator, in consultation with the Chairman, give consideration to the distribution of the free match tickets for young people arising from this sponsorship.

72.
ECCLES COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

Julie Newsham reported that the Eccles Community Action Plan comprised six key themes, and suggested it would be beneficial, if relevant directorates attended future meetings on a rota basis, to provide an update on progress against these themes and other elements of the plan.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Eccles Neighbourhood Co-ordinator be requested to draw up a timetable so as to enable appropriate directorates to attend future meetings on a rota basis to provide an update, in terms of their own activities, with regard to progress against the key themes of the Eccles Community Action Plan.

73.
ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET GROUP

The Committee received details of the financial position statement 2003/04 in respect of the devolved budget, in addition details were submitted of the meeting of the Budget Group held on 16th January, 2004, which recommended the action indicated with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated to the Service Delivery Area:-

	
Applicant
	Purpose
	 Amount Requested
	Recommendation 

	(i)
Salford African Social Club
	Contribution towards rent of club’s premises
	£5,000 (total amount required)
	£560 approved subject to the club providing a suitable business plan with regard to its activities 

	(ii)
Rainbow Drop Inn
	Towards hire cost of venue
	£936
	£936 approved

	(iii)
Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club
	Towards the plants and bushes at the club’s bowling green
	£595
	£595 

	(iv)
Talbot Catholic FC
	Towards hire of JJB sports facility for 16 week period 
	£500
	Deferred pending the submitted of further information

	(v)
Yemeni Development Action Group
	Towards rent of hall for group’s activities
	£1,212.14
	£1,212.14 approved



RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendation of the Budget Sub-Group, as detailed above, be endorsed.

74.
IMPLICATIONS OF NEW WARD BOUNDARIES FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEES

The Director of Community and Social Services submitted a report detailing changes to community committees across the City of Salford, following changes to ward boundaries proposed by the Electoral Committee.  The report indicated the changes would not affect the Eccles Community Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

75.
ANNUAL POPPY APPEAL

Ivor Williams reported that the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal had taken place in October and November, 2003, in the Eccles area, and had raised a total of £5,984, a £2,000 increase on the previous year.  He thanked everybody who had been involved with the collection or who had made a contribution.
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